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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY  

REGULAR SESSION 

July 7, 2014 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on July 

7, 2014 with the following present:  Robert Carter, Fannie Greene, Virginia Spruill , Joseph 

Barrett , and Chester Deloatch 

 

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, and Michelle Nelson 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A 10-minute work session was held to discuss todayôs agenda items. There was an addition for 

the approval of the Closed Session Minutes for June 16, 2014 to be inserted between Tabs 1 and 

2.  

 

Chairman Carter asked if there was further input for the agenda.  

 

Commissioner Barrett asked if the closed session had to do with personnel matters. Kimberly 

Turner, Interim County Manager, mentioned that the closed session would be the review of 

County Manager applications. 

 

Chairman Carter mentioned an issue concerning receipts and disbursements for emergency 

services that were brought up at the last closed session. He referenced Ms. Turner and wanted to 

clarify that she had some information on that, or still working on some information. He asked if 

she could clear up for the Board what has taken place. 

 

Ms. Turner stated that she had not spoken with the new County Attorney yet concerning this 

issue, but she had some information prior to Mr. Vaughan bringing it up. She has also gotten 

some follow up information in the past week that she shared with the Board.  

 

Commissioner Deloatch asked if it was legal for a for-profit emergency service to collect money 

on the side of the road. He was referring to Eastside EMS. Ms. Turner notified him that they 

were a non-profit organization. Mr. McKellar said that they are allowed do that. Ms. Turner 

noted that this is how they get some of their revenueðby fundraising. 

 

Chairman Carter asked in regard to the EMS billing conflict, if  the Board had any further 

questions or comments for Ms. Turner or Mr. McKellar. 

 

Commissioner Spruill wanted to clarify that the only reason that they are talking about this is 

because there appears to be a conflict of interest. Ms. Turner mentioned that was correct. 

Commissioner Spruill then asked if the only way to resolve the conflict is to take the 

recommendation that was offered. Ms. Turner felt that the only way to alleviate any possible 

conflict is to have Eastside EMS bill outside of the County.  

 

Commissioner Spruill mentioned that we would lose Medicaid funding if we did that. Ms. Turner 

confirmed this fact. She mentioned that we get our Medicaid reimbursement from all calls 

including volunteer calls as well. Commissioner Spruill wanted to know where that money 
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would come from to cover expenses if we lost the reimbursements. Ms. Turner mentioned that if  

we canôt report the calls, then we would not get the Medicaid reimbursements from the calls. 

 

Commissioner Barrett stated that he was a little confused. He said that Conway/Severn is doing 

independent billing for their runs and they get what they are supposed to receive from that 

billing. He asked if the County were to assume that transaction, instead of the rescue squad 

would the County retain a percentage of that billing? Ms. Turner replied no. Conway/Severn 

would still get what they were supposed to get for that call, however, the County will get the 

Medicaid/Medicare reimbursement.  

 

Commissioner Spruill asked if it remains as it is, would it enforce the tracking system of monies. 

Ms. Turner said we would be able to tell where the money is going. Commissioner Spruill then 

asked what scenario would have to happen for it to become something questionable. Ms. Turner 

mentioned that it would be questionable if someone else, or the County ran a call and we gave it 

to Eastside EMS when it was not supposed to go to them.  

 

Commissioner Spruill wanted to know if we had things in place now to make sure that this type 

of issue doesnôt occur. Ms. Turner replied that they have a report when they take a call. They 

have to create documentation that is provided to the EMS. Thatôs how the calls are divvied out. It 

is always logged into our communications center as well. They divvy out who gets what call in 

their jurisdiction. Whoever they page out, there is always a tracking method throughout the 

communications center. 

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene mentioned that there is also the issue of two squads going to an 

incident. Ms. Turner noted that itôs determined by the type of care, as to who takes a patient to 

the hospital. The squad that takes the patient to the hospital is the only one that gets paid. 

 

Commissioner Spruill wanted to know if weôve had any issues up to this point. Turner said no 

we havenôt. 

 

Chairman Carter asked if we allowed Eastside EMS to do direct billing the way Severn/Conway 

or Gaston does it, would that alleviate any possible conflict of interest. Ms. Turner said it could, 

however, the EMS director is working on trying to get an ordinance in place where we would 

require all of them to bill through the County so that we can get that Medicaid reimbursement. If 

that is the direction the Board doesnôt want to go in, Ms. Turner asked that they let her know. 

 

Commissioner Barrett mentioned that he would understand the loss, but we need to be careful 

about County Government mandating and putting restrictions on a contract for a non-profit. The 

plus side is the County will make more money, but there is a downside as well.  

 

Commissioner Barrett felt that before the Board makes a decision, the Volunteer Squads need to 

be invited in on the dialogue. Chairman Carter mentioned that because there is an ordinance in 

development, he feels that the Board should wait until the ordinance has been written up and 

brought before them. 

 

Ms. Turner mentioned that before the ordinance is brought before the Board, it has to go to the 

EMS/Rescue Squad Association first. 
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Regular Session: 

 

Chairman Carter called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when citizens 

could make comments.  

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene delivered the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for June 16, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the 

Regular Session Minutes for June 16, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Closed Session Minutes for June 16, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the Closed 

Session Minutes for June 16, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Approval of Agenda for July 7, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Fannie Greene to approve the agenda for 

July 7, 2014 with amended changes.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Water Contracts: 

 

Acting Health Director John White appeared before the Board to request approval for Water 

contracts. The purpose is for the analysis of drinking water for coliform bacteria as mandated by 

the NC Safe Drinking Water Act. 

 

Chairman Carter asked if Mt. Zion Baptist church had to pay the fee when they have their water 

checked. Mr. White said they have in the past. He mentioned that it was up to the Board if they 

wanted to waive that fee. 

 

Commissioner Spruill mentioned that there are other churches who request their water be tested. 

Mr. White says they can request it, but because of the size of Mt. Zion Baptist church, and 

because they have a well, under state law they have to get a regular water test just like the 

County. Mt. Zion has a history of having some problems with their water system. They have to 

chlorinate the well, and have retests done a couple of times a year. 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Fannie Greene that the Board of 

Commissioners approve the proposed contracts for water samples.  Question Called:  All present 

voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Mr. White also wanted to comment on the meals on wheels programs that was brought up in the 

last regular session. He has contacted Mr. Drumgoogle, the coordinator of Lake Gaston 

Community Center, who is interested in making the facility available for dropping off the meals. 

Mr. White has also been in contact with the nursing home that prepares the meals. He says they 
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can handle making the extra meals. Mr. White is hopeful that in a couple of weeks they will be 

able to start serving the citizens of that area. 

 

Commissioner Spruill asked Mr. White if they will be able to expend all the grant money. Mr. 

White believes that they will. Commissioner Spruill clarified that she was referring to the money 

from the closing fiscal year. Mr. White responded that there was some extra money that was 

spent and now there is about ten percent left in July. Commissioner Spruill asked if the current 

percentage is better than last year. Mr. White confirmed that it is.  

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene wanted to thank Mr. White on the work he has done. She mentioned 

that she has a couple of volunteers in mind that he may be able to work with. Mr. White 

mentioned that he needs five or six reliable volunteers, and he will be in touch with Mrs. Greene.  

 

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENTS WHICH ARE 

 HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES: 
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